
 

COMMUNITY HALLS COMMUNITY 
ASSET COMMITTEE 
An Annual Meeting will be held at the 
Murrabit Hall, Gonn Avenue, Murrabit on 
Tuesday, 30 November 2021 at 7.30pm to 
receive reports and financial summaries from 
representatives of Council’s Community Halls 
Community Asset Committee. 
Interested persons wishing to attend as an 
observer must register their intention to 
attend by phoning (03) 5450 9333 before 
Friday, 26 November, noting that all attendees 
will be required to show proof of full 
vaccination and check-in using QR Codes. 
Tom O’Reilly 
CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

 

BIG SUMMER READ COMING 
Children can be in the running to win $100 gift 
vouchers from stores such as Toy World and 
Smiggle by participating in the Gannawarra 
Library Service’s Big Summer Read program. 
Running from Wednesday, 1 December 2021 
to Monday, 31 January 2022, the program 
aims to keep children engaged in reading 
during the summer school holidays. 
To register, download the Beanstack app, 
available from the Apple App or Google Play 
stores, or by contacting your local Gannawarra 
Library Service branch. 
For more information regarding the Big 
Summer Read, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/libraries  
 

 

ENTRY TO FACILITIES 
As part of Council’s implementation of the 
State Government’s Victoria’s Roadmap: 
Delivering the National Plan, visitors to the 
following facilities who are 16 years and older 
will need to have received both COVID-19 
vaccinations and provide verification of their 
vaccination status or have a valid medical 
exemption: 
• Indoor and outdoor swimming pools 
• Gannawarra Library Service branches 
• Gateway to Gannawarra Visitor Centre 

For more information, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/coronavirus  

MAYOR’S MESSAGE   
Time is running out to 
nominate a  
community champion 
for the 2022 Australia 
Day Awards, with  
nominations closing  
9.00am Monday, 29 
November. For more information 
and to complete a nomination 
form, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/Australia_ 
Day_Awards. 
Kind regards, 
Mayor Charlie Gillingham 
 
IMMUNISATION SESSION 
WEDNESDAY, 17 NOVEMBER 
COHUNA (10.30am – 12.00 noon) 
KERANG (4.00pm – 5.30pm) 
NOTE:  
Bookings for Council 
immunisation sessions are 
essential, which can be made by 
phoning (03) 5450 9333.  
NOTE: Due to works at the 
Gannawarra Shire Children’s 
Centre, Kerang immunisation 
sessions are currently held at 
the Sir John Gorton Library 
(corner Murray Valley Highway 
and Shadforth Street, Kerang). 
Only one parent/guardian should 
attend with the child to be 
vaccinated. Anyone showing 
COVID-19 symptoms, or those 
who are in isolation, should not 
attend.  
For more details, please visit 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/ 
immunisation  
 

COUNCIL MEETING  
The next Meeting of Council will 
be held on Wednesday, 17 
November at 6.30pm. This 
meeting will be livestreamed at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/livestream  
Residents can submit questions 
to Council for consideration 
during Question Time by 
completing a form online at 
www.gsc.vic.gov.au/QuestionTime  
by 5pm the day before each 
meeting. 
 

EMPLOYMENT 
VACANCIES 
• Chief Financial Officer 

(permanent full-time) 
• Kindergarten teacher 

(permanent full-time) 
• Early Childhood Educators 

(casual) 
• Pool Lifeguards (casual) 
• Family Day Care Educator – In 

home (part-time) 
For more information, please 
visit www.gsc.vic.gov.au/jobs 
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